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VALLEY CLEAN ENERGY ALLIANCE 
 

Staff Report – Item 7 

 
TO:   Valley Clean Energy Alliance Board of Directors  
 
FROM:  Mitch Sears, Sustainability Manager, City of Davis 
   Regina Espinoza, Sustainability Manager, Yolo County  
 
SUBJECT: Appointment of VCEA Advisory Committee Members 
 
DATE:   January 17, 2017 
              
 
RECOMMENDATION:  

 
1. Appoint members of the VCEA Advisory Committee for one year terms as detailed in this 

report. 
 

2. Appoint two ex-officio VCEA Advisory Committee members representing the City of 
Woodland.  
 

 
BACKGROUND & DISCUSSION:  
At its December 13, 2016 meeting the VCEA Board approved the formation of the VCEA 
Advisory Committee.  On January 17, 2017 the Board appointed two Advisory Committee 
members recommended by the Davis VCEA Board members and one recommended by the Yolo 
County VCEA Board members.  The VCEA Board gave direction to recruit and appoint three 
additional members to fill the remaining positions. 
 
Based on the respective recruitment processes, VCEA staff are recommending the following 
appointments for initial one-year terms: 
 
 Yolo County: 

 Amanda Beck.  Ms. Beck was previously considered for appointmet at the January 17, 
2017 VCEA Board meeting pending review by her current employer (SMUD).  The 
review has been completed and action by the VCEA Board would confirm her 
appointment. 

 Marsha Baird.  Ms. Baird and her husband currently farm on their property off of 
County Road 102 in Yolo County.  Ms. Baird has been involved in multiple sustainable 
agricultural projects throughout the County such as the pilot project, food bank 
farmers.  She has collaborated with the Yolo Food Bank and California Farm Academy 

1



 2 

as well as Cool Davis and brings a unique agricultural perspective to the Advisory 
Committee.    

 
 Davis: 

 Yvonne Hunter.  Ms. Hunter has decades of experience related to the development and 
adoption of energy legislation in California, including the legislation enabling the 
formation of CCE programs.   She has served on the Davis CCE Advisory Committee 
since its inception in February 2015. 

 
City of Woodland – Ex Officio Advisory Committee Appointment Request 
As part of its continuing investigation of CCE and at the invitation of the VCEA Board, the 
Woodland City Council CCE Sub-Committee (Mayor Barajas and Council Member Davies), have 
submitted a letter requesting that VCEA  add two ex-officio members to the VCEA Advisory 
Committee.  If the ex-officio positions are created, the Woodland City Council CCE Sub-
committee has requested that that the VCEA Board appoint Tom Flynn the Chair and Christine 
Shewmaker the Vice-Chair of the Woodland CCE community Advisory Committee to the newly 
created positions.  Brief background information on the two potential appointees is included in 
the attached letter.   
 
Staff supports this request to enhance the existing information sharing between VCEA and the 
City of Woodland. 
 
Attachment 
City of Woodland VCEA Advisory Committee Appointment Request Letter      
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Attachment 1
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